




First to leap to BLAKIANA’s defence was Bette Pate, a regular contributor 
to THE COLLECTOR’S DIGEST and wife of the Australian Sexton Blake 
enthusiast, Victor Colby. Directly after Mission to Mexico was published, 
she wrote directly to Martin Thomas. 
 
Note: You’ll need to persevere with Bette’s rather impenetrable 
handwriting: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

















In the March edition of THE COLLECTORS’ DIGEST, its Editor, Eric Fayne, also 
had something to say: 
 









Martin Thomas replied to Bette Pate with the following letter: 
 







Unfortunately, only a fragment of Bette’s response is in my possession; two 
pages: 
 
 







In the April issue of COLLECTORS’ DIGEST, Josie Packman, the then Editor of 
the BLAKIANA section, had her say: 
 
 





Josie Packman’s husband, Leonard, also entered the fray, contributing one of 
a number of letters which appeared, in response to Mr. Thomas’s, in the April 
issue of the SBL, Conflict Within (SBL 449): 
 
 







Meanwhile, Bette received another letter from Martin Thomas: 
 







Mr. Thomas also made another contribution to the Mailbag section of THE 
SEXTON BLAKE LIBRARY, this time appearing in issue 542, Witch-Hunt!: 
 
 





In the May edition of COLLECTORS’ DIGEST, Eric Fayne had words to say 
about the letter from Martin Thomas which had appeared in the previous 
month’s Conflict Within: 
 
 







The companion novel to SBL 452 ─ The Angry Night ─ also contained 
letters concerning the ongoing controversy: 
 







These letters drew a comment from Blake scholar Walter Webb in June’s 
COLLECTORS’ DIGEST: 
 
 





By this point, Martin Thomas had received the following letter from Bette 
Pate: 
 
 























To which he replied: 
 
 









The dispute rumbled on. SBL 454 Design for Vengeance, featured the 
following letters page: 
 
 





In July, ruffled feathers began to smooth out somewhat. Martin Thomas 
received the following from Bette Pate: 
 
 









By August 1960, the storm was blowing over. In SBL 457 The World-
Shakers, W.O.G. Lofts provided the calmest view of the controversy so far: 
 
 







By September, in a letter to Bette Pate, Martin Thomas wrote the words ─ ‘I 
think it best to allow “the controversy” to expire’… 
 
 





Finally, almost a year after the storm broke, Martin Thomas, in a letter to 
Bette’s husband, breathed a sigh of relief that it was all (finally!) over: 
 
 






